

Memo to: Clubs, Coaches, Parents of Potential Team Sask Athletes

From: Klara Miller, CEO, Gym Sask

Date: October 5, 2021

Re: Sask First Testing, Trials and Team Sask Selection – all disciplines

Gym Sask does not have a mandatory vaccination policy in place currently for upcoming Sask First testing, talent ID and selection, or for general participation in gymnastics, but may implement mandatory vaccinations in future with respect to team travel, Games, Provincial Championships, etc.

For now, clubs and coaches should make all participants (coaches, officials, athletes and their parents) aware that selection of any team members for upcoming Team Sask events will be affected by a number of vaccination constraints, namely:

- Depending on the location of the event, competition or training camp, the public health orders
 in Saskatchewan, restrictions in municipal or club facilities, the public health orders in other
 provinces, <u>Team Sask members can expect that full vaccination documentation proof will be</u>
 required for selection and participation in a variety of events in the coming season.
- Therefore, without full vaccination, athletes, coaches and officials may not be eligible to be selected to teams, nor allowed to participate in competitions or events where full vaccination is required.
- Please be reminded that fully vaccinated means two doses of an approved vaccine, with a two
 week waiting period after the second shot.
- As always, Gym Sask will be collecting (and maintaining privacy of) medical records of Sask
 First/Team Sask members. This medical information will now include a copy of vaccine
 confirmation as well as a copy of photo ID for all athletes under the age of 18. If your child under
 age 18 does not already have a valid government issued photo ID, please ensure you get this
 done. Confidential medical information will be in the care of our traveling Team Manager/Chef.

We encourage all our potential Team Sask members, including those testing for a spot on the Sask First roster in any discipline, AND especially those athletes, coaches and officials expecting to travel/compete with Provincial Teams, to be fully vaccinated as soon as possible or they may not be eligible to be selected for certain events.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at kmiller@gymsask.com or 306-780-9229 office phone if you have any questions.